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July 28, 2020

Dear all students,

Meiji University

Announcement regarding international travel of students during summer break due to

the effect of COVID-19

Each year, summer break is a great opportunity for students to participate in study
abroad programs or international travel.

Unfortunately this year, however, due to the global pandemic of COVID-19, the Ministry
of Foreign Affairs of Japan issued level 2 (Avoid non-essential travel) or higher travel
alert to the entire world. This level is one of the criteria for our university to decide
cancellation of study abroad programs.

Also, many countries including Japan have been implementing immigration restrictions,
visa suspension as well as movement restrictions related to strengthening border
control measures, which makes it even more difficult to travel overseas.

Although it is possible for some countries and areas to lift its immigration or movement
restrictions soon, it is not guaranteed quarantine measures will be eased when students
return to Japan.

Considering these situations, please cancel your travel to the areas where level 3 (Avoid
all travel) alert has been issued by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan. Also, we
strongly advise you to consider cancelling your travel to the areas where level 2 (Avoid
non-essential travel) alert has been issued by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan.
Although this announcement is not to prevent international students from temporarily
returning to their home countries, please decide your travel in line with methods for
conducting classes from the Fall Semester onwards (to be announced by end of July).

+ Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan (Japanese only)
https://www.anzen.mofa.go.jp/

+ Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare (About Coronavirus Disease 2019
[COVID-19])
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/seisakunitsuite/bunya/newpage 00032.html
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